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April 13, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force on Central America, are seriously concerned for the safety of Ademir Luna who works as a journalist for the non-governmental human rights organization CREDHOS. This follows an attack against another man who was mistaken for him and his home being watched by unknown individuals in the city of Barrancabermeja, Santander Department.

In a case of mistaken identity, on March 29 at approximately 11:15 am Fabian Correa was attacked as he drove a taxi belonging to Ademir Luna's father. Two men entered the taxi and forced Fabian Correa to drive into a dead end street. One of the men reportedly asked, '' You are Ademir Luna, aren't you?  We are going to kill you”. They then doused him in gasoline while he sat at the steering wheel and attempted to set fire to the vehicle, but their lighter did not work. Fabian Correa has reported the attack to the police.

Previously, on February 3 about 9:00 pm, Ademir Luna noted that his house was being watched by several unknown men. His wife and fellow journalist Yaneth Montoya Martinez, who had been threatened by army-backed paramilitaries in October 2003, was forced to flee the city of Barrancabermeja in November 2003 and had to resign from her job on the regional newspaper, Vanguardia Liberal. 

We urge you, the leaders of Colombia, to take the following actions:

· Conduct an immediate, impartial and full investigation into the attack against Fabian Correa and the death threats against Ademir Luna, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice;

· Take appropriate measures to guarantee the safety of Ademir Luna, in accordance with his wishes;

· Conduct an immediate, complete and impartial investigation of the death threats made against Ademir Luna, make the results public, and bring those responsible to justice;

· Begin to take effective action against paramilitary groups in the Barrancabermeja area, in accord with UN recommendations to combat and dismantle these groups.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator
Copies to:
Non-governmental Human Rights Organization, CREDHOS, AA 505, Barrancabermeja, 

                         Santander, Colombia

                       Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno, fax: 1 202 232 8643

UA 306/03 Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
IRTF














